October 5, 2021 City Council Meeting Comments and Position Statements

PUBLIC FORUM

Kay Ahaus - Greater Highland Area Concerned Citizens

The decision Naperville Council and Mayor will make effect all of us in Illinois, but especially those of us held captive by Prairie State. We desire to move to solar and wind to make our electricity. They are cleaner and much less expensive than Prairie State coal. Please, please do not renew your IMEA contract with Prairie State Coal. For the health and financial well being of Naperville and Illinois, commit to the energy of the future, renewables, and leave behind dirty coal. It is literally killing 70 or more people each year, and poisoning many more. The company is on shaky financial grounds and would be bankrupt if not for federal subsidies. Please, please get away from this boondoggle as quickly as you can.

Phillip Buchanan

Good evening Mayor, Council Members, Mr. Krueger and staff City Council can authorize the installation of electric car plug in stations. Over 1 million new stations will be needed for the US car fleet. City Council can enhance current Solar Power installation by offering additional rebates for homeowners. California has a program for low- and middle-income homeowners. Naperville should adopt a similar program. DAC- SASH Low and middle income homeowners - The Disadvantaged Communities -- Single-family Solar Homes (DAC-SASH): This program offers rebates to single-family homeowners installing solar panels with income eligibility. "...generation resource and narrowing the racial and socioeconomic expanse of solar, those are the topics most frequently focused on when a program like DAC-SASH goes into effect." This provides Job training, too. Thank you